
A Report on World Earth Day Observance on 22.04.2023 

On 22.04.2023 World Earth Day was observed with great enthusiasm and a strong commitment to 

environmental conservation at Government College, Sundargarh. The event, aimed at raising awareness 

about critical environmental issues and promoting sustainable practices, was formally inaugurated by our 

Principal, Dr. L.R. Sahu. 

Dr. L.R. Sahu, our esteemed Principal, inaugurated the Earth Day event with a thought-provoking 

speech that emphasized the urgent need to address environmental issues. Dr. Sahu highlighted key areas 

of concern including: 

 Water Pollution: The importance of reducing contamination of water bodies. 

 Soil Pollution: Strategies to prevent soil degradation and promote healthy soil practices. 

 Air Pollution: Measures to improve air quality and reduce emissions. 

 Plastic Usage: The need to minimize the use of plastic and opt for eco-friendly alternatives. 

 Tree Plantation: Encouraging the planting of trees to enhance greenery and combat climate 

change. 

 

Dr. Ratnesh Ranjan, the Eco-Club Coordinator, took charge of organizing the event. Under Dr. R. 

Ranjan’s leadership, a variety of activities were planned to engage students and foster a deeper 

understanding of environmental issues: 

 Quiz Competition: A quiz focused on environmental topics tested students' knowledge and 

awareness about global and local environmental issues. 

 Essay Writing Competition: Students wrote essays on themes related to environmental 

conservation, showcasing their writing skills and critical thinking on various aspects of Earth 

Day. 

 Drawing Competition: The drawing competition allowed students to express their creativity and 

convey environmental messages through art. 

The event saw active participation from nearly 30 students. Their engagement in the competitions 

demonstrated a keen interest in environmental issues and a commitment to contributing to the cause of 

sustainability. 

The World Earth Day observance at our college was a success, thanks to the insightful address by Dr. 

L.R. Sahu and the well-organized activities led by Dr. R. Ranjan. The enthusiasm and participation of the 

students reflect a growing awareness and dedication to environmental stewardship. 

The college community looks forward to continuing these efforts and working towards a more sustainable 

future.  

We extend our gratitude to Dr. L.R. Sahu for inaugurating the event and Dr. R. Ranjan for 

coordinating the activities. Special thanks also go to all participating students for their active involvement 

and contribution to making Earth Day meaningful. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


